Department of Transportation 
Request for Letters of Interest 
SP 2772-113, TH 169 Nine Mile Creek Bridge Replacement
The Minnesota Department of Transportation is soliciting Letters of Interest (LOI) from companies interested in providing Design-Build services for the design and construction for SP 2772-113 TH 169. By submitting an LOI, you will be placed on a notification list of project updates and the RFQ release.
The project includes replacing Bridge # 27568 TH 169 over Nine Mile Creek in Hopkins, MN; concrete pavement rehabilitation; bituminous mill and overlay; ramp improvements; noise wall reconstruction; and drainage rehabilitation on TH 169 from Hwy. 62 to Hwy. 55. 
The key project goal is to completely close TH 169 between Bren Road and 7th Street interchanges from Nov. 1, 2016 to Nov. 1, 2017 to prosecute the replacement of bridge 27568 over Nine Mile Creek. In general, the rest of TH 169 will go to one lane in each direction during the typical construction season to prosecute the pavement rehabilitation.
One Design-Builder will be selected for the entire project.  The selection process will have two steps.  A Request for Qualifications (RFQ) is anticipated to be issued January 2016.  Responses to the RFQ will be evaluated to establish a list of design-build firms that will be invited to submit proposals in response to the Request for Proposals (RFP), which MnDOT intends to issue April 2016.  Letting is scheduled for July 27, 2016.

The Department is seeking Design-Builders that are committed to quality, have proven experience in design and construction, will bring innovative design-build approaches to ensure timely completion, and are willing to partner with the Department for the mutual success of the project.
Companies interested in submitting an LOI should contact:  

Jerome Adams, P.E.

Design-Build Project Manager

e-mail:   jerome.adams@state.mn.us
The LOI must state the name, phone number, and e-mail address of the person who the Department may contact at your company to provide further information about the project.

The submission of an LOI and attendance at the RFQ kick-off meeting are not prerequisites for participating in the procurement process; however, interested firms and parties are strongly encouraged to submit and attend.

The Department reserves the sole right, without incurring any liability, to change any aspect of the proposed procurement described above, including the right to not proceed with the procurement and/or the right to proceed in a different manner or on a different timeline than as described above.


